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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

At the first full school assembly of the term 
we welcomed Neil Shroff, our foundation 
Principal and Judy Parr, Point View’s 
second Principal. Our purpose was to 
honour Mr Shroff and Mrs Parr for what 
they have helped to create as symbolised 
by the school song. 

Every school has its own culture and when 
Neil Shroff and Judy Parr established the 
culture of Point View one of the first 
elements they put in place was a school 
song. This is not surprising considering Mr 
Shroff’s strong musical background. Now 
our students have written a new song. At 
the assembly we honoured and drew on 
the past, whilst demonstrating a 
commitment and enthusiasm for the future 
development of our school. 

The lyrics emphasise our Mission 
Statement and Motto ‘Learning together, 
developing individual potential, fostering a 
love of learning and growing students to 
become responsible citizens’. 

It tells a story of a community united 
around learning, its children having fun 

First School Song 
Composer: Neil Shroff 

CHORUS 
Learning together, learning as one 
Learning together and having fun 
Students and parents and teachers 
too 
Learning together is what we do 

VERSE 1 
Point View people work away 
Striving to do our best today 
Helping each other as we go 
Learning together as we grow 

CHORUS 
Learning together, learning as one 
Learning together and having fun 
Students and parents and teachers 
too 
Learning together is what we do 

VERSE 2 
Maths and reading and lots of art 
Music, sport all play their part 
We are good at knowledge quizzes 
And we are computer whizzes 

CHORUS 

2018 Learning Together, Ako Tahi 
Composer: GATE Songwriting Group 

VERSE 1 
Haere Mai, Welcome 
We’re proud to be from PVS 
Clean and green we have always 
been 
We strive to do our very best 

CHORUS 
Learning together at our school 
Smiling faces from different places 
Ako tahi 
Our home, Aotearoa 

VERSE 2 
We are the future of New Zealand 
It’s time to spread the word  
If we work together, step by step 
Our voices will be heard 

CHORUS 
Learning together at our school 
Smiling faces from different places 
Ako tahi 
Our home, Aotearoa 
Ako tahi 
Our home, Aotearoa 

whilst stretching their own potential and encouraging their peers. It emphasises the strength of a broad curriculum and one that 
is focussed on the future needs of our students. 

In the second school song our students have created a piece that comes from an established school culture of which they are 
very proud. In doing this they mark a transition from our birth, our beginnings, to a mature school that knows what it stands for 
and is proud to welcome others to live its values. Proud to be an inclusive place where we can all learn. Proud to be a happy 
place rooted in a country that we love to call home. 

The chorus is woven from bicultural, multicultural and global strands. It clearly emphasises our Motto, but also reflects the unity 
in purpose of the school community through the repeated ‘Ako Tahi’ refrain. Our students are showing us that they have a voice, 
they have agency and collectively they will make a positive difference to our country and the world.   

 

Welcome to our new students 
Alice Zhang, Allen Xiong, Carlos Guo, Eden McGregor-Haliday, Ethan Yu, Gleb Taliarovskii, Joe Zhou, 
Julie Jiang, Kingsley Lee, Lennox Lee, Max Yang, Olivia Zha, Riona Wang, Vitus Guo, Xingyu Chen,  
Zara McGregor-Haliday, Emily Hou, Emma Hou, Arav Sharma, Nirav Sharma and Wisdom Anacin. 
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Family and Friends 
This term we have the ice rink coming to Point 
View school on Friday 24th and Saturday 25th. 
Please put this in your calendar. 
 
There will be NO meeting on Tuesday 7th 
August 
 
Our next meeting is on Tuesday 4th 
September at 7pm in the upper staffroom, 
everyone is very welcome to come along 

 
"Collect the Yummy cut-out labels 
from bags (each cut-out label is 
worth 10 stickers) and individual 
Yummy apple stickers for your 
school’s share of the $200,000 
free DG Sport sports gear prize 

pool. Yummy apples are available from New 
World, Pak'n Save and participating Four 
Square stores. The more you collect, the more 
sports gear you get so get going and start 
collecting your Yummy cut-out labels and 
stickers now!" 

http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/schoolstickerpromo 

 

Matariki 
Matariki is a special New Year for the Maori 
people. They have a hangi or delicious kai 
and a feast. It is also a celebration. They do 
a haka or waiata when they gather together. 
They put up sparkling fireworks. 

Matariki is seven stars that cluster together 
to make a bright night. If the stars shine 
brightly that means the plants will grow 
nicely. Matariki has different names too – 
one of them is the Seven Sisters and the 
stars have names too. The names are Waiti, 
Waita, Waipunarangi, Tupuarangi, Ururangi 
and Tupuanuku but the last is the oldest and 
it is Matariki. 

They also make lovely kites that fly around 
smoothly across the blue sky. It is time to 
plant seeds for the winter. They also tell 
awesome stories about the past. They also 
make beautiful Maori patterns. Matariki 
comes in late May or early June. 

They play hard string games and did you 
know? The string games make cute 
patterns. Family and friends meet each 
other and talk and tell silly jokes. 

Rebecca Shao 
 

ICE SKATE TOUR 

@

Point View School

Friday 24th August 

3pm - 6pm

ALL WELCOME!

$8* Kids (under 16)

$12* Adults

$35* Family (2 Adult + 2 Kids OR 

1 Adult + 3 Kids)

* Prices include ice skates,

helmets, gloves and at least 

half an hour of ice skating.

Saturday 25th August 

10am - 4pm

http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/schoolstickerpromo


 

Ahoy there me 

Hearties! 
 

PRESENTING THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRODUCTION OF 
 

Pirates  

Versus  

Mermaids 
 

FOR TWO NIGHTS ONLY AT 7.00PM 
Wednesday 8 and Thursday 9 August 2018 

Point View School Hall 

8 PAGE GLOSSY SOUVENIR PROGRAMMES AVAILABLE  

$5.00 

(every programme goes in the draw to win a Fuijifilm Instant Camera) 

tickets - $10.00 adults / $5.00 children 

Buy Here 

  
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Tickets will be sent home with your children in production week) 

http://www.pointview.school.nz/parents/pay-online/


Cross Country Results  
Year 3 Boys  
1st Place Cadon Edwards Room 12 
2nd Place Kevin Leon Room 13 
3rd Place John Peterson Room 12 
4th Place Oscar Bai Room 14 
5th Place William Yeam Room 12 
6th Place Jefferson Seth Room 15 
7th Place Eden Chantha Room 15 
8th Place Jayden Ng Room 13 
 
Year 3 Girls  
1st Place Olivia Ama Room 12 
2nd Place Olivia Jun Room 16 
3rd Place Vanessa Qin Room 16 
4th Place Annie Dong Room 12 
5th Place Abbey Pook Room 14 
6th Place Giuliana Hancock Room 16 
7th Place Zena Kim Room 13 
8th Place Shreya Chandra Room 14 
 
Year 4 Boys 
1st Place Jai Pirini Room 28 
2nd Place Kayden Bellew Room 11 
3rd Place Aakash Lal Room 11 
4th Place Lucas Peng Room 29 
5th Place Chenti Song Room 28 
6th Place Max Flanagan Room 29 
7th Place Ethan Huang Room 30 
8th Place Mel Hou Room 28 
 
Year 4 Girls 
1st Place Yilin Liao Room 28 
2nd Place Ruiqi Jiang Room 28 
3rd Place Lily O'Sullivan Room 28 
4th Place Sophie Pokorny Room 11 
5th Place Helen Tran Room 29 
6th Place Tayla Penman Gates Room 30 
7th Place Mia Chin Room 28 
8th Place Olivia Feng Room 30 
 
Year 5 Boys  
1st Place Tanish Naidoo Room 22 
2nd Place Daiming Yu Room 22 
3rd Place Ryan Edmondson Room 22 
4th Place Micah Singh Room 27 
5th Place Brooklyn Huynh Room 25 
6th Place Jacob Blakeman Room 26 
7th Place Kyle Zhuang Room 26 
8th Place Noah Singh Room 25 

 
Year 5 Girls  
1st Place Holly Wong Room 22 
2nd Place Poppy Wong Room 25 
3rd Place Visha Topiwala Room 25 
4th Place Portia Garratt Room 25 
5th Place Eden Chaytor Room 27 
6th Place Mollie Phipps Room 27 
7th Place Sarah Arck-Weeber Room 25 
8th Place Keira Woolf-Field Room 25 
 
Year 6 Boys  
Ashton Phipps Room 20 
2nd Place Keegan O'Reilly Room 18 
3rd Place Ethan Curlett Room 18 
4th Place Raymond Quot Room 19 
5th Place Caleb Power Room 19 
6th Place Chenyou Song Room 18 
7th Place Marco Deng Room 18 
8th Place Kaden Whitton Room 19 
 
Year 6 Girls  
1st Place Rochelle Christie Room 18 
2nd Place Ella Gibson Room 24 
3rd Place Jocelyn Feng Room 20 
4th Place Holly Shen Room 19 
5th Place Samantha Mitchell Room 24 
6th Place Cecilia Ma Room 18 
7th Place Ana Pirini Room 18 
8th Place Paige McKechnie Room 18 
 

Photos from cross-country 
Click on this photo for more picures 

 

 
Video of cross-country – click on link below. 
 https://drive.google.com/open?id=1fEvjse2ZalLz27Gmomg
U_JeicTuY1bTp 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1fEvjse2ZalLz27GmomgU_JeicTuY1bTp
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1fEvjse2ZalLz27GmomgU_JeicTuY1bTp
https://photos.app.goo.gl/nPa76CQkGrZLcSsa6


 

News from the ELA (English 
Language Assistant) Team 
 

Over this term, we would like to help parents 
and the school community  understand more 
about bilingualism  - dual language/dual 
culture learners 
 
Bilingual Snippet One 
 
The most successful bilingual children are 
those who have two languages available in a 
rich form... a rich home language and a rich 
'outside home' language . 
 
Being a bilingual person is a treasure!!! 
 
Information derived from: 
van Hees, J. (1999/2016). The bilingual 
snippets. Auckland, New Zealand: University 
of Auckland. (p.7).   
 
 
From the ELA team 
Nicola Kingston, Winnie Chang, Vinola 
Naicker, Tania Pook 

 
 

Hayden Potter 
has worked as a volunteer,controlling the 

scoreboard all season for Botany Swarm Ice 
Hockey team. All sports need volunteers so 

keep up the good work Hayden. 
 

 

 

Here is a video of the girls scoccer game today. 

I hear a rummor that we won. Well done girls. 

 

Cick on this ball for a video. 

 

 

 
 

 

The Media team have provided the photo links 

for this newsletter. A big thank you them. 

 

Leila Alasadi,Sam Chang,Evan Guo,Nadia 

Jurgens, Aaron Kapa, Judy Li, Charlotte Lindsay, 

Max Liu, Cecilia Ma, Paige McKechnie, Ana 

Pirini, Hayden Potter, Jessica Raynes, Emilia 

Reghenzani, Jia Sharma, Nikitha Sivakumar, 

Kate Sole, Chenyou Song, Romily Talbot,, 

Alexander Ying, Herne Yoon and Ethan Zhang. 
 

ORDER ENTERTAINMENT BOOK  

NOW 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=11PLdfZouFKpArOXGPsp0x1R4FngVBA-j
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/1021g24


A warm, dry and well ventilated house makes for a happy and healthy home.
A number of Kiwis struggle with damp and condensation in their homes, particularly during the colder 

months. HRV Ventilation helps by pushing out stale, damp air and replacing it with dry, filtered air to help 
reduce condensation and mould. Our exclusive nano-fibre filtration technology helps to reduce allergy triggers 

such as dust, mould, and pollen g˾reat if anyone in your family suffers from allergies or asthma. Create a 
comfortable living invironment  ̜in your home, with HRV.

With our full range of HRV products, we're dedicated to providing you with a Total Home Solution suitable for 
your family. 

HRV East Auckland will be making a donation to Point View School for every complete HRV Ventilation System 
sign up.

Contact us now at 021 400 592 for a FREE Home Assessment and find out what HRV Ventilation can do for you 
and your family. We currently have a 12 months interest free promotion going on for this winter*. 

Terms & Conditions Applies.

HRV

HRV 

HRV

Point View School HRV

HRV Point View School

, 021 484 781.

12 *

 

The local East Tamaki HRV supplier is offering sponsorship to the school by way of making a 
donation when a ventilation system is purchase by any of our Point View families.   


